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ESSEX CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Minutes for the Meeting of December 15, 2015
	Commissioners:
	*Absent
	Staff:

	
	
	

	Wallace Bruce, Chairman
	Elisabeth Frye
	Deborah Cunningham

	Robert Brophy
	Ted Marshall
	Administrative Clerk

	Angus Bruce
	James Richardson
	

	Michael Burke
	
	Samantha Stevens, Agent*


___________________________________________________________________________________
The Commission opened a public hearing on a Notice of Intent filed by Michael Staid to re-grade small area of backyard to stop erosion and provide safe lake access at 67 Wood Drive. Mrs. Staid was present to give the Commission an overview of the project. The Clerk explained that the NOI had been filed in response to an Enforcement Order for work done on the property. Mrs. Staid advised that the clearing and removal of trees had been done for safety reasons. The trees that were removed were dead and the property was cleared and leveled to make it safer for her handicapped daughter to reach the water. The Commission felt that the plan submitted did not provide enough information and requested that a new plan be provided that gave dimensions and included the proposed walkway to the water. In addition, the Commission have a representative make a site visit to advise the best way to stabilize the area for the winter. The Commission suggested that the hearing be continued to the next meeting and this was agreed to by the applicant. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to continue the public hearing.

The Commission tabled the discussion on the Town of Essex Strategic Plan until the next meeting.

There was no further update on the possible violations on Southern Avenue because of the Agent’s absence due to illness.

The OOC for 1 Riverview Hill was not able to be signed because a DEP number still has not been assigned.

The Commission reviewed a Request for a Certificate of Compliance for 125 Rocky Hill Road. The Agent had reported that the site was in compliance. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to issue the Certificate of Compliance.

The Chairman presented the minutes of the meetings of November 3 and November 17, 2015 for approval. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented.
On a motion made and duly seconded, the meeting was adjourned.

Approved:
Essex Conservation Commission

Prepared by:
Deborah Cunningham, Administrative Clerk
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